
 

 

CAL-NEV-HA District, Division 42 Newsletter August 2021 

Hello Division 42, 

We have reached the time in our year when we begin to look forward to 2021-2022.  
New club leadership has been elected; budgets, events and service projects are being 
planned. Members are beginning to once again think about how and where they can 
help.  It is a very busy time for clubs and their Boards.   I know that the current situa-
tion may have some of our members once again concerned; let us try to be positive in 
our thinking, and respectful in our actions.   It may take a little longer, but we are a pa-
tient, versatile bunch and nothing is lost when you have a positive attitude and hope 
for a bright and better future. 

BEST NEWS EVER! 
I am thrilled to announce that Ute Van Dam, President of the Moorpark Club, has 
been elected as the 2021-22 Lt. Governor Elect.   I want to express sincere thanks on 
behalf of Matt, myself and the Division.  Her dedication to her club and involvement at 
the Division level has been a benefit to us all this year.   Please send your congratula-
tions and support. 

DCON:  We hope that everyone who attended will return to their clubs and share the 
experience.  There were some challenges, but that didn’t seem to stop us from enjoying 
the opportunities and camaraderie.  We have not been informed if any of the seminars 
will be available online, but l will keep you posted.   
Most exciting was the presentation to Nick Esser and me for BEST DIVISION 
NEWSLETTER. Well deserved, congratulations Nick! 

CLE TRAINING:  Lt. Governor Designate Matt Moore has scheduled this year’s 
training via Zoom on Saturday, September 18th, from 10:00 am to Noon.  Please 
watch your emails for details as the date gets closer.  Matt will have the Leadership 
books available for the clubs at the Governor’s visit. 

CHALLENGES:  One more reminder, we will be presenting the remaining Challenge 
Patches, Division Awards and announcing the Interclub Champion at the Governor’s 
visit.   Please make your reservation as soon as possible. 

“What’s Your Sign” Info:  If you were born between July 23rd and August 22nd you 
are Leo (the Lion), after the 22nd you are Virgo (the Maiden.)  

Truly Canadian:  Did you know – two friends in Montreal became millionaires after 
gathering 6,000 facts and inventing Trivial Pursuit, one of the world’s most popular 
board games?   

Thank you for taking the time to chat. 

Take care until we meet again. 

 Debbie 

Fireside        
with Deb 

 

mailto:debbieltgov@gmail.com


 

 

Camarillo                          Allen Grizzard-Paul Reporting 
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Last month was quite productive as we signed up two new members, and we are hopeful for two more before 
the end of September.  We had a great meeting on Tuesday, 8/17.  Eleven members of Rancho Campana        
KIWIN’S took over the meeting. They had lots of games, including guessing the contents of jars, a couple of 
games of “The Price is Right,” and of course, it would not be a meeting without Trivia. After a presentation on 
“KIWIN’S 101,” they held a raffle, and we did our usual Happy/Sad Dollars.  This was also a fundraiser for their 
club. With the income from the raffle and Happy/Sad Dollars, it gave their funds a little boost for the new year.  

Seven members and one SLP attended the August DCM at kidSTREAM.  This was Lt. Governor Debbie’s last DCM 
of her fantastic year. She showed great leadership through this challenging time of COVID.  It was also election 
night, where we unanimously voted in Lt. Governor Matt Moore for the 2021/2022 Kiwanis year, and there was 
a big sigh of relief when Moorpark President, Ute Van Dam, stepped up to fill the position of Lt. Governor Elect.  
kidSTREAM has another Cardboard Box Competition coming up (date unknown), and they requested rolls of 
Duct Tape.  Well as usual, Division 42 Kiwanis stepped up and there was a large stack of Duct Tape Rolls        
donated by clubs at the DCM.  

Although we missed out on the treasure chest, we still 
went home with a fair share of the loot.  

Div. 42 Choir sang us out with a resounding     
rendition of “For she’s a jolly good fellow.”  



 

 

Conejo Valley                        Roger Klausler Reporting 
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Our summer project involved working with various groups to get kids ready for the new school year. In July we 
helped staff of the Conejo Recreation and Parks prepare back-to-school backpacks for local kids from families 
with limited incomes. Various community groups donated the backpacks and everything that we used in filling 
them:  pencils, erasers, pens, crayons, glue sticks, dry erase markers, washable markers, reams of white paper, 
scissors, binders, note pads. . . .  We then inventoried all the remaining school supplies to aid the staff in       
ordering items for an August distribution of backpacks to the kids in the Safe Passage program. Shown with 
club members Roger Klausler, Sue Bartley and Owen Miller are CRPD staff Sommer, Brianne, Chris, Paul, and 
frequent CRPD volunteer Hillary.  

On July 30, Sue and Owen surprised the kids with ice cream 
sandwiches and popsicles.  Perfect treat on a hot day! 

On August 13, we joined members of the Medical Explorer Post 911 in distributing fully loaded backpacks to the 
25 kids in the Safe Passage program.  Shown are Roger Klausler, Owen Miller and Tom Stapleford.  Youth       
Explorers with an interest in any area of science and medicine gain insight to multiple different medical fields 
and opportunities for their futures. It is the first medical Post in the county and partners with Los Robles     
Hospital and non-profit organizations such as Safe Passage.  

Tom Stapleford represented our club at the San Diego DCON, shown here (center) at 
the interclub luncheon on August 21st.  



 

 

Moorpark                             Ute Van Dam Reporting 
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     Dave and Margaret                     Curt and Denise                    Joanne and Bryan                      Bob and Ilee  

Our July monthly social gathering was held at the beautiful home of Bryan and Debbie.  

The Spice Girls Barbara, Vera, 
 Debbie, Danielle, and Cindy  

                       The whole gang                              Ute and Mark    Danielle and Vera  

Moorpark Kiwanians volunteered at the Pantry Plus to distribute backpacks and school supplies.  
Denise and Curt lend a hand; Ute, Bryan, Debbie, and Sharon distribute items; Bryan and Debbie sort supplies.  

Our August Social gathering was held at the beautiful home of Kim and Ken  

   Our hosts              Natalie, Barb and Joanne                 Stephanie and Tom  

  Emily, Jim, Bruce, and Wendy   Cindy and Danielle               Mark and Ute                            Bryan and Debbie  
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Oxnard                                TinaMarie Martinez Reporting 

Key Club members Raphael from Oxnard H.S., Jasmine from Channel Islands H.S., and Denise and Jasmine from 
Pacifica H.S. were each awarded $500 scholarships from Kiwanis of Oxnard on July 22 at Topper’s. As            
Kiwanians, part of our mission is to “Build Leaders.” All our Key Club members truly demonstrate leadership 
qualities in all that they do to give back to the community. We are very proud of each of the recipients, and we 
look forward to seeing them enter the next chapter of their lives. 

Kiwanians at work — Dallas Cowboys Training Camp in Oxnard, July through    
August. Left to right - Retired Oxnard Police Commander, Randy Latimer; OPD 
Commander, Alex Arnett; Sergeant Rick Vasquez; Past President and Retired 
Oxnard Fire Battalion Chief, Sergio Martinez 

Our August general meeting at 1901 Speakeasy, La Dolce Vita, Oxnard with featured 
guests Carlos, Brooke, and Daryl from Seaside Cowboys, Nallely from Fiestas Patrias  
pageants, and Claudio from Eastside Little League collaborating on ideas for the future of 
our local youth. 

Kevin of The  Reel Guppy continues to educate our local youth about fishing, the 
ocean, and coral reefs. 
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Santa Barbara                      Marsha Gray Reporting 

At our August 8 meeting, Ed Cué holds a 9/11 remembrance 
flag. This has the names of all the victims of 9/11. Ed is 
deeply involved in the 20th  anniversary  event to be held on 
9/11 at the Santa Barbara courthouse sunken gardens. 
Youth from Teen Court will be reading the names.  
District Governor Gary Gray and our president, Jordan     
Robinson, stand in front of the Home Club banner for the last 
time. It is now with Margo Dutton’s home club. 

The Santa Barbara Club sponsored the food and presented the August DCM program. Our President Jordan   
Robinson’s program stressed the importance of a club retreat. Our very own Aktion Club member Debra Day  

appropriately won the year-long cash raffle that night. It was a really great DCM! 

Gary Dove, Region 6 Trustee, and Divisions 23 and 45 put on an amazing Governor’s visit on August 14.         
The  dinner was in Carson Valley, and the Governor and First Lady couldn’t have been more welcomed!  

Matt Moore (the bearded one, 2nd from the right) was installed as Division 42 Lt. Governor at the                   
District Convention by the new District Governor, Margo Dutton.  
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Santa Susana                         Debbie Heaslip Reporting 

Lt. Governor and Santa Susana member Debbie 
joined Division Newsletter Editor and Simi   

Valley member Nick Esser to receive the BEST 
NEWSLETTER Award at DCON this past 

weekend.  So Cool!  

Members from Santa Susana, Simi Valley, and 
Conejo Valley got together at the DCON       
Interclub Lunch. Santa Barbara, Thousand 

Oaks, and Camarillo were just a few tables away.  
Great turnout by Division 42. 

Upcoming Events 

September 11th 

Governor’s Visit & 
Division Installation 

Moorpark Country 
Club 

12:30 pm / $30.00 pp 

…………………… 

September 19th 

High Tea Bunco 

99.1 - The Ranch 

12:30 pm / $20.00 pp 

…………………… 

September 26th 

Santa Susana       
Installation 

11:30 am / $18.00 pp  

AT LAST 

The Santa Susana and Simi 
Valley Aktion Club had their 
first “In Person” meeting in 
well over a year.  They met at 
Lemon Park to catch up and 
enjoy each other’s company. 
They hope to do more soon. 

DCON San Diego 

 Debbie and Margaret began 
at 8am and were kept busy 

attending seminars, the 
Awards and Interclub  

lunches, and the House of  
Delegates as the club’s            

representatives.  But they did 
enjoy the amazing view from 
their rooms after a full day.  
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Simi Valley                           Shelley Howard Reporting 

July 24: On the road again! Helping our Burbank Club friends with food for their First Annual Golf Ball Drop 

July 25: Jazz on the Patio: Cooking, collecting canned goods, and raising funds for the Samaritan Center!  

July 31: Kiwanis friends social: Concerts in the Courtyard - Beatles Tribute 

August 13: We partnered with the Y’s Men for a Pancake Breakfast - more funds for the Samaritan Center! 

August 18: Recognition time! At our regular meeting, Larry Cox is presented with the 30 Year Legion of Honor, 
and Trisha Nonnweiler receives a Zeller Award for her tireless volunteer work for our club. 

August 20-21: Some of our members attending DCON - enjoying dinner and having fun together. 
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Thousand Oaks                      John Prescott Reporting 

New Members! 

On August 11, 2021, the Thousand Oaks Club inducted two new members, Sharon and Brian McMahon, who 
have been residents of Thousand Oaks since 1989.  They were both sponsored by Past Lieutenant Governor Bob 
Engler.  Participants in the ceremony were (left to right) Past President Dave Biedebach, Past President Larry 
Levine, Sharon McMahon, Brian McMahon, Bob Engler, Immediate Past President Steve Weiss, Past Lieutenant 
Governor Katy Porter, and Past President Arnie Rudman. 

Sharon is active in civic affairs and currently serves on the Thousand Oaks Planning Commission.  Brian is a  
retired physical therapist and coached basketball for ten years at Newbury Park High School.  

The Thousand Oaks Club has expanded its “Bikes for Youth” project and has now reached a total of 93 bicycles 
donated to needy youth, primarily high school age kids who can use the bikes for transportation to school and 
jobs.  Club President Craig Burns and Club Secretary Gloria Dyok are pictured helping the youngsters learn 
about their new bikes, each of which came with a helmet and a bike lock.  Our Club owes a deep debt of      
gratitude to Jason Festich, shown here working on a bike.  Most of the bikes were used and donated to the Club 
for the project.  Jason refurbished and repaired them as needed so that they would be in top condition for the 
youth receiving them.  Kudos also to Vice-President Mary Sepe, who has spearheaded the project from its      
inception.  

 

President Craig Burns led the Thousand Oaks contingent to the Cal-Nev-Ha District Convention last week in San 
Diego.  Roy Talley and Tony Antonelli were part of the contingent and worked hard on behalf of the Children’s 
Fund in the exhibit hall. 

John Prescott, our bulletin editor, is pictured receiving the Club’s award for best newsletter in the Silver Section 
(Clubs of 71 to 100 members).  In the background are Nick Esser, editor of the Division 42 Newsletter, which 
also won the best division newsletter award, and Lieutenant Governor Debbie Heaslip.  John shares writing   
duties with Sherrill Hyink and Past Lieutenant Governor Katy Porter, who both have an entertaining and       
positive writing style.  Mike Mathews is the photographer and also crafts the photos, copy, and Club information 
into a pleasing visual product.  Jim Stephenson handled the weekly distribution of newsletters to the          
membership during the awards period. 

Enjoying the Club dinner Friday night were (clockwise from the left) John and Maria Prescott, Denise and Craig 
Burns, Roy Talley, Tony Antonelli, and Paul and Stacie Marotta.  
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Ventura                                      Jerry Deal Reporting 

Kiwanis of Ventura's signature fundraising event, the Cool Breeze bicycle ride, was held on August 7th. It was a 
successful event by all accounts, and everyone stayed safe and had fun. Our ridership this year was about 700 
riders—not what we are used to, but with what we had gone through this year, the club was happy.  



 

 

P A G E  1 1  D I V I S I O N  4 2  N E W S L E T T E R  

 

 

District Education Convention Recap  

Margo Dutton 
2021-2022 Governor  

Valarie Brown-Klingelhoefer 
2021-2022 Governor-elect  

Gary Jander 
Endorsed as a candidate for  

Kiwanis International Trustee  

2021 Award Recipients 
Boys and Girls Club Impact Award – Kiwanis Club of San Clemente  

John R. Hermann Membership Increase Award – Kiwanis Club of Pahrump Valley  

Ted A. Gibbs Builder Award – George Lange, Division 43, 2019-2020 Lt. Governor  

Lt. Governor Hall of Fame Award - Michelle Hock, Division 8, 2019-2020 Lt. Governor  

K-Family Builder Award – Delia Guzman, Kiwanis Club of Southern California LGBT Care Team  

Past Governor’s Leadership of the Year Award – Rocci Barsotti  

Clyde L. Hurley Club Newsletter Award 

  White: Winner: Kiwanis Club of South Gate – Accepting: Editors Sandy Rodrigues & Daisy Prieto 

  Blue: Honorable Mention: Kiwanis Club of San Bernardino – Accepting: Editor Carole Coley 

  Orange: Winner: Kiwanis Club of Downey – Accepting: Editor Rose Schneeberger 

  Orange: Co-Winner: Kiwanis Club of Placerville – Accepting: Editor Thomas Hinshaw  

  Silver: Winner: Kiwanis Club of Thousand Oaks – Accepting: Editor John Prescott 

    Honorable Mention: Kiwanis Club of Carmichael – Accepting: Editor Michael Koerner 

  Gold: Winner: Kiwanis Club of Glendale – Accepting: Editor Cathy Keen  

Lt. Governor Division Newsletter Award 

  Winner: Editor Nicholas Esser and Debbie Heaslip, Division 42 Lt. Governor 

  Honorable Mention: Editor Michael Luciano – Accepting: Angela Nowlin, Division 44 Lt. Governor  

Club Website Award 

  Winner: Kiwanis Club of Pearl Harbor – Webmaster: Kathryn Lau 

  Honorable Mention: Kiwanis Club of La Puente – Accepting: Webmaster Elysia Becerra 

Division Website Award 

  Winner: Webmaster Michael Luciano – Accepting: Angela Nowlin, Division 44 Lt. Governor 

Bert Shoemaker Award – James Ketchersid – Kiwanis Club of Huntington Beach 

Nathan Hale Award – Patrick Brenden, Huntington Beach City Council Member 

Cal - Nev - Ha Children’s Fund 100% Participation Awards 

  Tina Tabora-Lim, Division 3 Lt. Governor and Pat Liddell, Division 3 CNH Children’s Fund Ambassador 

  Ron Gaiser, Division 33 Lt. Governor and Ray Hacker, Division 33 CNH Children’s Fund Ambassador 

Amendments and Resolutions Results 

Click on the link for a summary of amendments and resolutions. 

https://cnhkiwanis.app.box.com/s/d3wew7ngzmkym87oeav2bhs2yu4mtj9p


 

 

Division 42 Clubs & Meetings 
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Division 42 Calendar of Events 
Training & Club Events Division Council Meetings 
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S I G N  U P  T O  S T A Y  I N  T O U C H
The 2020-2021 Kiwanis
year is coming to a close,
but this doesn't have to
be a goodbye!  Make sure
to stay in touch with the
Cal-Nev-Ha Children's
Fund by subscribing to
our weekly emails by
clicking here!

DCON 2021 RECAP

LAST CALL FOR
MATCHING
DUNLAPS

Missed us in San Diego for District Convention?  Catch up on the latest
updates and news from the past weekend by checking out the official

Cal-Nev-Ha District of Kiwanis Facebook Page by clicking here!
Follow us to stay up to date on all things CNH Kiwanis! 

News You Can Use
from the Cal-Nev-Ha Children's  Fund

A M A Z O N S M I L E
Back-to-school season is officially here! Shop for
school supplies and other essentials at
smile.amazon.com/ch/94-1623498 and Amazon
will donate a portion to the Cal-Nev-Ha Children's
Fund at no extra cost to you. It's that easy to shop
and support us at the same time!

K i w a n i s  C a l - N e v - H a  F o u n d a t i o n ,  d o i n g  b u s i n e s s  a s  t h e  C a l - N e v - H a  C h i l d r e n ' s  F u n d
9 0 9 . 7 3 6 . 1 7 0 7   |  f o u n d a t i o n @ c n h k i w a n i s . o r g

S E P T E M B E R  2 0 2 1

When you give to the YES! Initiative, you develop
future leaders and provide scholarships to students
like Josephine Pham.  If you dare to envision a
brighter future for students like Josephine, then say

Y E S !  I N I T I A T I V E

YES! with your donation to the YES! Initiative. Learn
more about the YES! Initiative.

Congratulations to Margo Dutton on her election as the 2021-2022 CNH
Kiwanis District Governor, Valarie Brown-Klingelhoefer on her election as

the 2021-2022 CNH Kiwanis Governor-elect, and Gary Jander for his
endorsement for Kiwanis International Trustee.

Is there a dedicated member (or two!) of your club who deserves
outstanding recognition?  Consider recognizing them with a Dunlap
Fellowship award!  Matching Dunlap funds are only available until
September 30, 2021, so whether you're awarding a fellow Kiwanian or
upgrading your own Dunlap at your upcoming installation, make sure
to take advantage of this offer before it's too late!

F L A S H B A C K  F R I D A Y
Make sure to include service projects in your club's
2021-2022 budget, such as a bike rodeo!  Get
inspired by the Kiwanis Club of El Cajon Valley, who
used a PTP Grant to host a bike rodeo consisting of
bike inspections, an obstacle course, and much
more!  Check out their story by clicking here and
apply for your own PTP Grant today!

D S A - C S A - Y S A
The Cal-Nev-Ha Children's Fund offers three
distinctive ways your club can recognize Kiwanians
and community members for their outstanding
service: the Distinguished Service Award (DSA), 
 Community Service Award (CSA), and
 Youth Service Award (YSA).  Don't forget, our YSA,
an upright acrylic award, will change to a plaque like
our DSA and CSA on October 1, 2021. Take
advantage of this unique award while you still can!

https://visitor.constantcontact.com/manage/optin?v=001bKOpVPk0q4dvSIAFvtruFQcDLuTwuCXSqm6-8TwUtRI5M9_I71htZXbX9OarasjW0ZiJXvfVt58XZK21O7J3vKC9Q-fJzeeClQypfhEUIj_i9d29X5cYbK1T7p4LZl6U2k1zuSIjvgvJ3NRm8Cuhl4xmUFKkgA6avcrAl0zRJGlgZWRQfShsWbwtWd2L-Jm1
https://www.facebook.com/CNHKiwanis
http://smile.amazon.com/ch/94-1623498
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/latest-news/meet-josephine/
https://cnhkiwanis.box.com/s/4w6zlqdoyov6bpsngbv9i3vprpeppqw9
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/how-to-help/william-a-dunlap-fellowship/
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/latest-news/safe-biking-with-kiwanis/
https://cnhkiwanis.app.box.com/s/xyv7l6a0xdcbgyjvq5qh
https://cnhkiwanis.app.box.com/s/xazsrpr7aud84cu91tpv
https://cnhkiwanis.app.box.com/s/hmrk6xidyj012kedrpkx6m1fioznok6s
https://cnhkiwanis.app.box.com/v/youthserviceaward


 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


